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Call to Order

Senate Chairperson Susan Kalter called the meeting to order.  

Senator Kalter: All right, everybody.  We're going to convene again.  Calling the meeting back to order, and the first thing I want to do is ask for a motion to amend the agenda so that we can add to the agenda the election for the task force that I sent out that Brent Patterson is putting together.  It's called the Task Force on University Facility Use and First Amendment Concerns.  
Motion by Senator Haugo, seconded by Senator Qaddour, to amend the agenda.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

Campus Communication Committee election (Volunteer needed from the Faculty Caucus)

Senator Kalter: All right, great.  So we'll add that to the end.  We had sent out a query on Campus Communication Committee.  We need a volunteer from the Faculty Caucus.  Unfortunately, the meetings are taking place when Senator Crowley cannot make it, and it's a relatively large committee so it's hard to move those.  Does anybody want to volunteer for Campus Communication Committee?  Does anybody want a reminder of what it is?  Okay.  Campus Communication Committee is a constitutionally specified committee where all of the employees of Illinois State – faculty and staff (in other words, AP Council, Civil Service Council, and Faculty Caucus) plus the Student Body President communicate to the Board of Trustees what thoughts, concerns, you know, celebrations, etc., what those might be at every Board meeting.  The Board meetings happen quarterly.  And then the group also puts together what we call the Board Breakfast.  So, during the hour before every Board meeting, the Campus Communication Committee sort of highlights some aspect of campus (sometimes it's, again, something that we're trying to celebrate and feature; sometimes it's a problem that we're trying to look at), to educate them about the campus.  They have other ways of educating themselves about the campus.  I think most of them or all of them are alumni from our campus, but they also do Trustees-in-residence and that kind of thing.  But this helps them to get to know the things that are on our mind.  Usually every July we do a mayor's meeting so that they get to have a town and gown kind of conversation.  So sitting on that committee means basically four meetings a year (October, February, May, and July) and just brainstorming with the rest of the group.  And maybe, Tracy, you're on it as well.  Do you want to say anything else about what you get out of it, or do you enjoy it?  
Senator Mainieri: Sure.  I would like to clarify that for each Board meeting there are two meetings prior to the Board meeting.  For each Board meeting there are two committee meetings and then we attend the Board meetings as well.  And as a relatively early career faculty member, I have enjoyed being on it because having these conversations and then attending the Board meetings we get to hear things that are going on that we wouldn't necessarily need to hear about.  In terms of the time commitment, other than the meetings itself, it's fairly straightforward, but it's a learning opportunity to learn what's going on.  
Senator Kalter: So, the times of the meeting – I think Cera sent that out, the first one, and it's on, if I remember, Tuesday morning (is that right?) at 9:00.  Am I remembering that correctly?
Senator Mainieri: Monday mornings.

Senator Kalter: Monday morning.

Senator Mainieri: Monday mornings at 9:00 and then the next week is Mondays at 1:30.

Senator Kalter: Yes.  So what happens at the second one, the Mondays at 1:30, is that the President will read through the letter that is going to be read to the Board of Trustees.  He does not have editorial power, right?  He just gives us some sort of suggestions for how we might present it and we can take them or leave them, but it's partly so that he knows what to expect because he, you know, has a significant role with the Board when the meetings are happening.  So that's what that is.

Senator Aduonum: I would like to volunteer.  

Senator Kalter: Terrific.  Awesome.  And you're able to make those times?  Fantastic.  I do have to call for other nominees.  Does anybody else want to nominate themselves?  All right.  We're going to close nominations.  All in favor of endorsing or electing Senator Aduonum to the Campus Communication Committee, please signify by saying aye.
The motion was unanimously approved.  

Senator Kalter: Excellent.  Thank you so much.  Wonderful.  And our next meeting is in the end of September, or, no, it must be October.  I think mid-October.  Wonderful.  All right.  
University Service Award Committee election
Tony Marinello, CFA, 2018-2021 (replacing Tuyen Tonnu)

The Faculty Caucus elected Tony Marinello to the University Service Award Committee to replace Tuyen Tonnu term 2018-2021.
Senator Kalter: All right.  Before I forget, I'm going to interrupt our task force election just for a minute to say one announcement.  So, you may remember that during the summer of 2017, Provost Murphy provided funding for a group of current former members of the AFEGC to meet with me throughout that summer to create a set of uniform procedures.  We had a chair's manual, a panel chair's manual, stuff that went up on the website, etc., etc.  And I just wanted to say I'm happy to report that anecdotally speaking, at least, the chair and vice chairs of the committee reported back to the summer working group recently that the procedures have been very successful and are helping the work of the committee tremendously.  And, you know, we always hope that AFEGC is going to be light work, but it isn't always, that it may not even be needed some years, but it is needed.  And so it really is great to know that we did some good that may last for a long time.  And thank you, again, to the Provost for funding that work.  Let's see.  
One other thing that I wanted to say before you leave tonight is just we don't have a huge agenda for Caucus this year, which is terrific.  But if you do have things that you want to bring to the Caucus to talk about, whatever they may be, let us know either here on the floor or through the Executive Committee or what have you.  A couple years ago we did a survey to find out what people might want to talk about, but last year was so busy that we never got to look into any of the questions that got brought up on that survey, and now the faculty have turned over a little bit.  So, just let us know if there are things that you think we ought to be talking about as a faculty-only body that we're not, and we'll try to make sure that they get on the agenda.  Or we could just add to the agenda something like "discussion" if that's what you'd like.
Task Force on University Facility Use and First Amendment Concerns 

The Faculty Caucus elected Martha Horst, David Marx and Ann Haugo to this task force.  
Adjournment
